
October 2011 Minutes – 10/3/11 
 
The meeting was open at approximately 7:00 
 
Club Treasure, R. Stauffer reported an operating balance of $3,484.72 in addition 
to $5,000.00 we still have in the future fund. He also reported that by the end of 
the meeting, and after voting in two new members and three returning members, 
the membership will consist of 82 paid members. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

- It was reported that the new fabric runway needs one particular end tied 
down. 

- Ken Kayser reported that the “Old Geezer Day”, on Wednesday’s, is going 
well. 

- Ken Blackford and Nathan Bartley reported that they still plan on getting 
together and work on the solar panel station. 

- Philip Grimes reported that the tractor shed is put in and works great. 

- It was reminded that we still need people to gather and collect the old bulk 
items on Saturday October 8th that will be hauled off. 

- It was mentioned that Gary Hauck and Chico Arguello could work together 
and take pictures. 

- It was reported that the flight line marker stones looked really good, as 
they were trimmed back better. 

- Ken Kayser reported that the Surry / Yadkin Power Company is the group 
that could run a power line down to the field.  Ken stated that the company 
requires him to come in person and fill out an application to get an 
engineer out to the field and review the proposal.  He also reported that 
Charles Lasley plans to go with him to talk to the people.  Tony Simons 
also reminded everybody that we will have to go through (3) different land 
owners to get approval. 

- It was decided to wait until after the Giant Scale event to address moving 
the Bill Doub’s welcome sign. 

- It was reported that the ditch looks really good after use of the sickle bar. 

NEW BUSINESS 

- Tony Simons began taking down names and a head count for people 
wanting to attend the steak dinner Friday night, 10/14.  It was stated that 
Carrie Bartley will be in charge of the Heli-Deli for the entire event.  Tony 
also mentioned that he currently has (5) sponsors for the event, and that 
Chico will be photographer for the IMAA photo shots.  Ken Kayser stated 
that he will supply the generator for the event. 



- It was mentioned that it is time make nominations for the 2012 board 
members.  A motion was moved, and passed, to keep the existing board 
members as they are currently. 

- It was reminded that the 2011 Christmas Party would be on December 6th, 
the same evening as the monthly meeting, and that this would be the 
clubs 3rd annual food drive.  Like always, we will play the dirty Santa 
game, and like the last two years, the more food items you bring the better 
your chances you have to be the last man standing at the end of the night 
giving you the privilege to choose whatever gift it in the room. 

 

New members……… Michael Holbrook was voted in, bringing the roster to 82 
members. 
 
50/50 was won by Chico…………….who netted $34.00………..and Tony won a 
$25.00 gift card. 
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